## LETTER OPINION 93-L-134

April 14, 1993

Mr. Henry C. "Bud" Wessman Executive Director Department of Human Services State Capitol 600 East Boulevard Avenue Bismarck, ND 58505

Dear Mr. Wessman:

Thank you for your March 26, 1993, letter requesting that I review the Mexican Family Law Summary prepared by the National Child Support Enforcement Association in connection with North Dakota's Revised Uniform Reciprocal Enforcement of Support Act.

In my opinion, the Mexican Family Law Summary describes a reciprocal law substantially similar to North Dakota's codification of the Revised Uniform Reciprocal Enforcement of Support Act, found at North Dakota Century Code ch. 14-12.1.

Sincerely,

Heidi Heitkamp ATTORNEY GENERAL

jfl